
Town of Bartlett
Office of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, June 9, 2021

 
Attendees:  Chairman Gene Chandler, Selectman Vicki Garland, Selectman August Vincent
 
Meeting opened at 4:28 p.m.
  
Chairman Chandler asked if everyone was ok with approving the minutes of 6/2/21.  GGC – 
yes, VLG – yes, ADV – yes
 
Roger Labbe attended the meeting to ask questions regarding his access to the scrap metal at 
the transfer station to determine whether or not he wanted to renew his contract with the 
Towns of Bartlett and Jackson.  The new contract increases his payment to the towns from 
$1,250.00 per year to $1,500.00 per year and requires Mr. Labbe to provide proof of liability 
insurance.   After discussion, Mr. Labbe will renew the contract and provide a copy of the 
insurance binder to the Bartlett Selectmen on Thursday, 6/10/2021.
 
Chairman Chandler told Mr. Labbe that the Town of Bartlett has accepted his offer to 
purchase the scrap iron and culverts at the town garage for $100.00.  
 
Selectman Garland reported that the Bartlett Recreation Dept will resume the Concerts in the 
Park on Wednesdays in July.  Rec. Director Annette Libby was inquiring if she would be able 
to have a concession stand again for these concerts.  The Selectmen agreed she can offer 
concessions.  Director Libby has also been told that the 4th of July parade and concerts are 
both outdoor events and masks will not be required.  The Selectman all agreed that despite 
there being no gathering after the parade this year, the parade route should remain the same.
 
Police Chief Keaton reported that Christopher Spinney did not appear for his court date on 
Tuesday, June 8, 2021.  There is now an electronic bench warrant for his arrest with bail set at
$5000.00.
 
Chief Keaton also updated the Selectmen on his efforts to hire a new police officer to replace 
Richard Laferriere, who resigned in May.   The Chief has received some applications and will 
be setting up an agility testing day and will keep the board updated on potential candidates.
 
Chairman Chandler told Chief Keaton that Angela Huertas attended the June 2, 2021 
Selectman’s meeting to discuss the issue of speeders on River Street and Cobb Farm Road.  
Chief Keaton will continue the department’s directed patrols on these roads and will issue 
tickets to anyone caught speeding.  Chairman Chandler will check with Road Agent Chick to 
see if we have any 30 mph speed limit signs to place an additional sign on Cobb Farm Road.  
 
Chairman Chandler asked Chief Keaton if he had heard anymore from the NH DOT regarding 
the No Parking signs for Hurricane Mtn Rd and West Side Rd.  Chief Keaton will follow up 
again this week with the NH DOT as he has not heard back from them.
 
Chief Keaton reported that he will be meeting with the manager of Walmart in North Conway 
to accept their donation and have a picture taken for the newspaper. 



A new compactor container is needed for the Bartlett Jackson Transfer Station.  This was not 
in the budget this year.  Chairman Chandler will be checking with Jackson Selectmen to see if 
this can be purchased from the joint account and we can reimburse the account next year.
 
Selectman Vincent made a motion at 5:06 p.m. to enter nonpublic session for discussion of 
personnel items per NH RSA 91-A:3 II (b).  Selectman Garland seconded the motion.  
Roll call vote GGC – yes,  VLG - yes,  ADV – yes.  
Selectman Garland made a motion at 5:57 p.m. to end the nonpublic session.  Selectman 
Vincent seconded the motion.  
Roll call vote GGC – yes,  VLG - yes,  ADV – yes.  
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 5:57 p.m.
 
Respectfully submitted,
 
Mary Miller
Secretary
 
Permits Approved:
 
Date                            Owner Name                  Map/Parcel                      Type of permit
6/9/2021                   Kip LaChapelle         2GLENW-006-00A             Driveway permit
                                                                       Littlefield Rd
6/9/2021                   Andrew Kramp         1DNDHI-59-R23                  Driveway permit
                                                                       Ridge Rd
6/9/2021                   Michael Webb          5COBRD-055-LW32            Driveway permit
                                                                       Cobb Farm Rd
6/9/2021                   CJ Valladares            5VILLG-MAI-60                  Vendor permit
                                   Lisa Cook Dombroski    1232 US Route 302
6/9/2021                   Tim Jackson             1RT16A-195-L02                  Vendor permit
                                   Smokin Rednecks   15 Town Hall Rd                  
6/9/2021                   James Mitsiaris       5VILLG-ALB-200                Construction
                                                                      49 Albany Ave                    Garage
6/9/2021                   Lawrence Behnken 2RT016-181-9                       Constrruction
                                                                      142 Ellis Ridge Rd              Pole Barn
6/9/2021                   Joel Bourassa           6WSTSD-20-ROO               Construction
                                                                      795 West Side Rd               Shed
 
Items signed:
 
Three Transfer Station violation letters
One time off request
Accounts Payable Checks
Payroll Checks
Property ownership inquiry letter


